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New York Law school 

A NEWSLETTER FOR THE NEW YORK LAW SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

November 1, 1987 

Graduate Clerkships 

On Monday, November 2nd at 5:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge, there will 
be a meeting to discuss the application process for graduate clerkships. 
This meeting will deal with the "nuts and bolts" of the application 
process. All students who are applying for graduate clerkships 
beginning in 1988 or 1989 are urged to attend. A repeat meeting is 
scheduled for Wednesday, November 18th at 5:00 p.m. Those who were 
unable to attend the November 2nd meeting may have another opportunity 
to do so. 

Student Internship Information 

Copies of the Student Internship Memo are available in Ms. Amy Grossman's 
office, 2nd floor, 57 Worth Street. The memo lists internships that are 
available for the Spring 1988 semester and explains the application 
procedures and deadlines. 

Of Interest to Students .... 

Picture books of the classes of 1990 and 1991 have arrived and a copy 
may be obtained from Helena Prigal, Student Affairs Coordinator, 2nd 
floor, 57 Worth Street. (Evening Students, please note: Ms. Prigal is 
in on Mondays and Tuesdays until 7:30 p.m.) 

Notices of Essay Contests are posted in the lobby of 57 Worth Street, 
are on file in the Library and are available from Helena Prigal, 2nd 
floor, 57 Worth Street. Topics include: Alternative Dispute Resolution 
& Dispute Management, Construction Industry Law, Group Defamation and 
Freedom of Speech, Legal Issues in Higher Education, the Trademark Field, 
Environmental Law and Food and Drug Law. Check any of the places listed 
above for criteria, prize and deadline information. 

Upcoming Meetings .... 

Thursday, November 5th at 5:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge--Media Law 
Project presents Glenn s. Richards, Esq. from the Mayor's Offic·e of 
Energy and Telecommunications and William Catucci, Esq., Vice President, 
AT & T. They will be speaking on legal issues in telecommunications. 
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Wednesday, November 11th at 4:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge--Trial 
Lawyers Association presents a membership drive where they will be 
showing a film presentation of "Evidence". 

Monday, November 16th at 4:30 p.m. in the Student Lounge--Criminal Law 
Society presents an informal lecture and demonstration on "Acting for 
Lawyers". 

Students interested in earning extra money as a videotaper for student 
organization events and for special events should contact Elaina Paige 
~t Ext. 852. Experience is helpful but is not required. Students 
interested in serving as ushers at Special Events hosted by New York Law 
School can also contact Elaina Paige. Student ushers will have the 
opportunity to meet the Law School's distinguished guests and will be 
able to attend all special events and receptions. 

The Admissions Office maintains a notebook of available housing 
situations. Any student who wishes to find housing or who has a share/ 
rental/sublease available should contact Karyn Bukatman, Ext. 894 or 
review the housing notebook in the Admissions Office. 

Tutors Wanted!! 

The Student Affairs Office has received several requests from students 
who want tutoring in their courses. Any second, third or fourth year 
student in good academic standing interested in serving as a tutor 
should call Helena Prigal, Ext. 318. All payment arrangements would be 
made directly between the student and the tutor. 

STUDENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

The following students were selected to serve as student members of the 
Faculty Committees and Placement Committee for the 1987-1988 academic 
year: 

Robert Cincotta, Andrea Grossman and Linda s. Yassky were 
selected for the Admissions Committee chaired by Professor 
James Brook. 

Students selected for the Curriculum Committee chaired by 
Professor B. James George were Kenneth A. Brief, Lonnie 
Browne Zangrillo and Saadia Hazzra-Luzzi. 

The students selected for the Student Placement Committee 
chaired by Suzanne Baer, Director of the Career Planning & 

Placement Office were Matthew A. Cresser, Jr., Robert A. 
Fishkin, Pamela Golinski, Randolph F. Iannacone, Barbara 
J. Ingram-Edmonds, Robert H. Mayer, Stephanie D. Propos, 
Denise L. Quarles and Eric E. Schneck. 

Mary Andreiuolo was selected for the Student Services 
Committee, chaired by Professor Joseph Koffler. 

ITEMS FOR THE NEXT ISSUE OF THE NYLS COUNSELOR SHOULD BE SENT TO LISA 
HARTLEY, OFFICE OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS. DEADLINE: MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23rd. 
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November Events 

Meeting on the application process for graduate clerkships. 
Student Lounge at 5:30 p.m. 

Spring registration packets become available. They can be picked 
up in the office of the Registrar, 2nd floor, 57 Worth Street. 

Supervisors' Meeting. Room B405 at 3:00 p.m. 

"Weekly Respites". Student Lounge from 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

NYCLA Luncheon Forum panel discussion on "Wall Street Salaries -
Their Impact on Corporate Law Departments". New York County 
Lawyer's Association Auditorium, 14 Vesey Street, 1:00 p.m. 
Ticket Price - $8.00. RESERVATIONS REQUIRED - (212)267-6646. 

Media Law Project presents Glenns. Richards, Esq., from the 
Mayor's Office of Energy and Telecommunications and William 
Catucci, Esq., Vice President, AT & T. Topic: Legal issues in 
telecommunications. Student Lounge at 5':30 p.m. 

"Weekly Respites". Student Lounge from 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

NYLS Career Fair. Student Lounge from 4:00 p.m .. to 8:00 p.m. 

Trial Lawyers Association film presentation of "Evidence". The 
Student Lounge at 4:30 p.m. 

Alumni Association Dinner-Dance. Grand Hyatt Hotel, New York 
City at 6:30 p.m. Ticket price - $100 each for alumni and guests 
and $75 each for recent alumni and guests. (Classes of 1983-1987). 
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED - (212)431-2800. 

The Criminal Law Society presents an informal lecture and 
demonstration on "Acting for Lawyers". Student Lounge at 4:30 p.m. 

SPRING REGISTRATION BEGINS!! Registration will be held from 
10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
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Wed. 
18th 

Thurs. 
19th 

Mon. 
23rd 

Mon. 
30th 

•rues. 

Repeat of the November 2nd meeting on graduate clerkships. 
Student Lounge at 5:30 p.m. Those who missed the first meeting 
are urged to attend. 

Spring registration continues. Student Lounge from 10:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. and from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Last Day for Spring Registration! Student Lounge from 10:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

"Weekly Respites". Student Lounge from 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

"Weekly Respites". Student Lounge from 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

December Event 

1st The PLEA Committee presents "Planning for Disability: The Aging 
of Your Clients". The seminar will be held from 6:00 p.m. to 
9:00 p.m. at the Appellate Division, 1st floor, 27 Madison 
Avenue, New York City. The cost is $25 for Alumni/Guests, $10 
for Recent Graduates (Classes 1983-1987) and $5 for NYLS 
Students. RESERVATIONS REQUIRED- (212)431-2813. 

STAFF COMMITTEES, cont. from page 6 

The Public Services Committee will research and plan community service 
projects for staff involvement. Committee members include: Leslie 
Shannon, Chair; Virginia Carlino, Linda Grier, Mildred Johnson, Gary 
Kornfeld and Emily Youngquist. Laura Burwell is ex-officio member. 

The committees invite suggestions and recommendations for their projects. 

SUPERVISORS' MEETINGS 
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During the academic year, Associate Dean Jane P. Helm will be coordinating 
a series of programs to assist supervisors in carrying out their 
responsibilities. The first meeting will be held on November 3rd at 3:00 
p.m. in room B405. Suzanne Baer and Kukla Broekman of the Placement 
Office will present a program on interviewing candidates for staff 
~ositions at New York Law School. 

SPRING REGISTRATION!! 

For your information, registration for the Spring 1988 semester will be 
held from Tuesday, November 17th, through Thursday, November 19th in the 
Student Lounge. students can pick up their registration packets in the 
Registrar beginning on Monday, November 2nd. 



5 

Career Day 

The Student-Placement Committee will sponsor a CAREER DAY on Tuesday, 
November 10th, from 4:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the Student Lounge. Attorneys 
representing more than 25 types of practice will answer questions on a 
one-to-one basis. In addition, articles and fact sheets covering a wide 
range of interests will be available. At 5:30 p.m., an alumni panel in 
Room B404 will discuss successful job search strategies and offer 
specific advice on what you can do NOW to help yourself get a better job 
in the future. 

UPCOMING EVENTS .... 

"WALL STREET SALARIES - THEIR IMPACT ON CORPORATE LAW DEPARTMENTS" IS 
SUBJECT OF PANEL DISCUSSION AT NYCLA LUNCHEON FORUM, WEDNESDAY, 
NOVEMBER 4th. 

Although the program was planned months ago, it will have an uncanny 
timeliness when representatives of corporate law departments, a major 
international bank, and a "Big 8" accounting firm participate in a panel 
discussion of "Wall Street Salaries - Their Impact on Corporate Law 
Departments" at a Luncheon Forum on Wednesday, November 4th. The event 
will be held in the Auditorium of the New York Lawyer's Association, 14 
Vesey Street. The panel members are: Harry P. Kamen, Esq., Senior Vice 
President & General Counsel, Metropolitan Life Insurance Company, Chair 
of the sponsoring Committee on Corporate Law Departments, Moderator; 
Robert B. Adams, Esq., Senior Vice President, Assistant General Counsel, 
Chase Manhattan Bank; John F. Hunt, Esq., Cravath, Swain & Moore; and 
Robert J. Berkow and Thomas S. Tilingham, Arthur Young & Company. 

A sandwich buffet is served at 12:30 p.m. The program starts about 
1:00 p.m., and, allowing for questions from the audience, concludes no 
later than 2:00 p.m. Tickets are required and may be reserved by 
phoning the Association: (212)267-6646. The ticket cost is $8.00. 

ALUMNI NEWS 

The annual Alumni Dinner-Dance will be held on Thursday, November 12th, 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, New York City. The recipient of 
this year's Distinguished Alumnus Award will be Bernard H. Mendik '58. 
Mr. Mendik is President of the Mendik Company, one of New York City's 
most prominent real estate development firms. The ticket cost is $100 
each for alumni ahd guests and $75 each for recent alumni and guests. 
(Classes of 1983-1987) Reservations are required: (212)431-2800. 

Practical Legal Education for Attorneys (PLEA) will be hosting a seminar 
entitled "Planning for Disability: The Aging of Your Clients" on 
Tuesday, December 1st. The seminar will present an overview of case 
topics by expert counsel. See the enclosed calendar for further details. 

TAKE A BREAK! ! 

All members of the New York Law School community are invited to "Weekly 
Respites" in the Student Lounge. These informal receptions will take 
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place on Tuesday, November 3rd, Monday, November 9th, Monday, November 
23rd and Monday, November 30th. All "Weekly Respites" will be held from 
4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and are sponsored by the Office of Student Affairs. 
Come eat, relax and enjoy. 

Library News 

Carl Yirka, Associate Librarian and Joseph Molinari, Head of Public 
Services, attended a Regional Meeting of the Law Librarians Association 
of Greater New York (LLAGNY) in Albany (October 9-10). Libraries 
throughout the Northeastern Region were represented at this meeting. 

A bibliography on recent acquisitions in Constitutional Law, by Paul 
Mastrangelo, Technical Services Coordinator, has been added to the 
Library's bibliographic series in commemoration of the Bicentennial. 

STAFF NEWS! ! 

Mr. Peter Bernard has been appointed to the position of Cataloging 
Assistant in the Technical Services Department of the Library. Mr. 
Bernard joined the Library earlier this summer as Library Assistant in 
the Public Services Department. 

Ms. Dorothy Ferretti has been appointed to the position of Coordinator of 
Computer Services. Ms. Ferretti began working at NYLS in November 1986 
as a Programmer in the Computer Center. She received her programming 
training from the Grumman Data Systems Institute and has an educational 
background in Accounting. 

Ms. Hilda Jorge is the new Clerk/Typist in the Office of Public Affairs. 
Ms. Jorge's prior experience includes clerical work for a non-profit 
foundation for the visual and theatrical arts. 

Ms. Anne Lukasiewicz is the new Assistant to Dean Simon. Ms. Lukasiewicz 
was a Biology/Speech and Theater Arts major at Wagner College. Prior to 
joining the NYLS staff, Ms. Lukasiewicz worked for Kubota, Ltd. 

STAFF COMMITTEES 

Three staff committees have been formed for this academic year. The 
Employee Development Committee will plan, develop and present non-work 
related programs for staff members. Committee members include: Anne 
McManus, Chair; Henry Edo, Melvina Gaddy, Keith Hazzard, Barbara Moss, 
and Helena Prigal. Wanda Atkins is ex-officio member. 

The Personnel Advisory Committee will review current personnel policies 
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and procedures and make recommendations for change as needed. Committee 
members include: Catherine MacLeod, Chair; Dorothy Ferretti, George 
Hayes, Edna Mason, Richard Ross-Fosu and Nannie Williams. Pamela Landberg 
is ex-officio member. 
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